
 14th October 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

End of term Celebration Assembly 

Yesterday afternoon we celebrated the successes of the children over the half term, through a lower and upper school 

celebration assembly. Well done to class RJG and 3NM for winning our highest attendance awards and for all the children 

who achieved co-operative values certificates. This was a great way to end the busy first half term of the school year.   

 

Parent Consultations 

Teachers are looking forward to speaking with you after half term about the successes your children have had so far this 

school year. Please remember that the teachers will call you at the allotted time using the booking information provided. 

If you don’t answer first time, the teacher will wait for two minutes and then call back. Please do not call the office if you 

receive a missed-call, the teacher will call you. The booking system on the website is now closed.  

 

Harvest  

This year the school will be donating your food donations to Thurrock Food bank. On Thursday of the first week back (3 rd 

Nov), please bring any donations to the gate that you usually bring your children through in the morning. At each gate 

there will be a black container that you can leave your donation in, and this will then be collected by the food bank staff 

later that day. The Thurrock Food bank provide meal packs for vulnerable families across Thurrock and perform amazing 

practical support to the local communities of Thurrock. Please see the information poster later in the newsletter for infor-

mation on the types of food that can be donated. Thank you in advance for your food donations.  

Halloween 

Halloween will fall on the first Monday back after half-term break (31st October). While this is a chance to have fun and 

enjoy the celebrations, please do be mindful of vulnerable members of the community who may not wish to engage in 

trick-or-treat. A good sign to look out for, is whether a resident has a carved pumpkin outside the front door – this usually 

indicates that they are happy to be involved. 

 

As a school leadership team, we wish you and your families a relaxing and enjoyable half-term break and look forward to 

welcoming you back to school on Monday 31st October.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

The Leadership Team 

 



Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to 
us by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, 
press one and leave a message on the voicemail box stating 
your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and when 
we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 
or more school days without reason. 

PE KIT  
Could all children please 
have a PE kit in school     

everyday. If you are una-
ble to provide your child 
with a PE kit please use 
our uniform shop as we will 
donate them to any fami-
lies that cannot provide a 
PE kit for their child.  
Please ensure the PE kit is 
labelled and is in a bag la-
belled with your child’s 

Friday  14th  October—Non-Uniform Day 

A big thank you to anyone who donated to-

wards our biscuits for our in class nurture 

time.   

SEND Coffee Morning 

Thank you to all those who  

attended the coffee morning. 

It was so lovely to catch up 

with you all in person. The 

next coffee morning is scheduled for 

Thursday 15th December at 9am and will 

be attended by the school nurse,  for if you 

have any     queries about your child's 

health.  We look forward to seeing you 

From 1st November, a range of Remembrance    

poppy items will be available for pupils to      

purchase in school, in support of the work of 

the Royal British Legion. Suggested donations 

for these items range from 20p to £2.  







Important dates:  

 

Monday 17th October 2022– Friday 28th 

October 2022 

October Half Term 

Monday 31st October 2022 Pupils return to school  

Tuesday 1st November  2022 Individual photographs  

8th & 9th November 2022 Reception Health Checks 

Wednesday 16th November 2022 Flu Immunisations  

Wednesday 30th November 2022 Year 6 Height and Weight checks 

Thursday 8th December  2022 Pantomime  

Friday 16th December 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 19th December 2022— Tuesday 

3rd January 2023 

Christmas Holidays  

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 INSET day—school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils return to school  

Friday 10th February 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th 

February 2023  

February Half Term 

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 

2023 

Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Friday 26th may 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 

2023 

May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  



This week we have been learning all about house, homes and our local area. We have watched videos of 

around the local area and looked at pictures. We have then tried to use our initial sounds to label the    

pictures. This week in Phonics we have learnt the sounds ‘h, ‘b’, ‘f, ’ff’, ’l’ and ‘ll’. We have now learnt all 

of our Phase 2 sounds. In Maths we have been looking at repeating patterns and have created our own 

patterns in a variety of ways. Here is some of our amazing work! 

  

 

In art this week, year 1 have been looking at primary and 

secondary colours. They explored mixing primary colours   

together to make secondary colours. They had so much fun 

experimenting with the different colours and created a colour 

chart to show what colours are made, when 

primary colours are mixed together.  

 

 

 



In Science this week, we have been 

learning about the rainforest habitat. 

We looked at the different  layers 

within the rainforest and the animals 

we would find there.   

In geography, we have created a leaflet 

on the information they have learnt this 

half term. We chose to make our leaflet 

on either East Tilbury, Nairobi and        

Antarctica. We wrote about where it is, 

what animals live there, what it is like and 

what you can go and see.  

In English, we learned about explana-

tion texts. We are now able to recog-

nise the key features. Ask us to  tell 

you what the features are?  

We then wrote our own explanation 

text on the life cycle of a penguin. 

We read the story ‘The emperor egg’ 

to help us learn more about          

penguins.  

Year 3  
This week in Year 3 we have been writing our own stories based on The Stone Age Boy. We 

have come up with lots of exciting ideas!  

We have been making fossils using Plaster of Paris and clay, then we became Archaeolo-

gists and dug the fossils from the clay using paint brushes, some of our fossils broke but 

then we spoke about how fossils are usually broken when they are found.  

We also made some fossil art, using wire to make the shape of the fossil, then we used 

pastels and charcoal to decorate the fossils and make it look old. While 

we were making our fossils we learnt about Mary Anning, who found di-

nosaur fossils on beaches!  

We have enjoyed learning all about fossils this half term! We have all 

worked really hard in Year 3 this half term and are looking forward to our 

break!  



Year 4 

 

Over the past few lessons in English, we have engaged with the writing of a 

historical recount of a Viking raid on an Anglo-Saxon settlement. We have 

began writing our own recounts this week, where we have seen an amazing 

improvement in the quality and quantity of writing produced by every-

On Monday, we celebrated mental health awareness by wearing the colour 

yellow. This was an incredibly positive experience for everyone involved. We 

also spent the afternoon creating pieces of artwork using charcoal. This was 

a fun (and slightly messy) afternoon where some amazing creativity was 

shown throughout the year group. It was especially pleasing to see how 

many children we keen to show off their work to staff and other children 

within the year group. 



Dreamgivers, road safety experts and scientific investigators!  

This week year 5 have been writing their diary entries in the role of the Dreamgiver. 

We have been using our descriptive techniques to help us recount the events of the 

night things went wrong. We have had some amazing ideas and have enjoyed     

writing in the role of someone else. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5NB have had their road safety walk this week. They had the chance to observe the 

traffic around them — looking for the different types of vehicle, if the drivers were 

wearing seatbelts and recording the speeds of the passing traffic with a speed gun. 

The children were taught how to cross the road safely and how to be aware of their    

surroundings when outside. If your child is in 5AB or 5JP, their road safety walks 

will take place after half term. Could you please ensure that their permission slip has 

been returned to school as soon as possible. Thank you. 

In science, we have carried out a combined year group experiment. The children were 

asked to create a ‘potion’ solution with items they could find around the playground 

and water. They were then asked to separate this back into clean water using           

filtration.  

Finally, we would like to say a huge well done to the children as they have had a    

settled start to the year. We hope you all have a well deserved break this half term. 



On Monday this week many of the year 6 pupils chose to wear 

yellow as part of Hello Yellow; bring awareness to World Mental 

Health Day. 

On Friday last week, the children 

enjoyed their curriculum day when 

they completed a music unit 

themed around ‘Happy’ by Pharrell 

Williams. The children discussed different musical 

instruments they could hear in the song and its 

composition. They then 

used glockenspiels to 

follow the rhythm of the 

song and combined this 

with singing in their final 

performance. 

 

In science this week, the children explored how they 

could use circuits to create Morse Code messages. 

They used a switch component to make a light flash, or buzzer sound in order to 

create their messages, which was then translated by their peers. 



 

Well done to everyone 

who has accessed TTRS 

this week!  Keep       

logging on and getting 

more points for your 

class.   



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Emily B For always making good choices in her learning 

RMB Alby For showing a positivity and resilience with his learning 

RFC Islie For writing multiple sounds in words independently. 

RES Zephaniah For always making good choices and for being a good friend. 

1CH Ayub For listening and following instructions carefully. 

1GC Louie For trying his best and persevering when he found 
his work challenging. 

1FK Beau For being an exceptional role model to others. 

1BA Afsat For being an exceptional role model to others. 

2MR Alfie S For writing an extensive explanation text about penguins. 

2RS Nathan For his improved effort in English and Maths this week. 

2NL Beau- Lillie For her consistent effort and enthusiasm for learning. 

2RM Jack For completing his writing independently 

3EC Kaiden For showing resilience in his writing 

3LD Joshua For his enthusiasm and dedication to his learning 

3NM Faheema For writing an imaginative alternative to the Stone Age Boy 

4TH Ashley A For outstanding work across all curriculum subjects 

4BG Lilly-Anne M For an amazing attitude towards her learning. 

4SA Katie C For exceeding expectations in English and showing resilience. 

5AB Esmae For outstanding effort in maths 

5JP Mia For writing a detailed diary entry using figurative language from the point of view 
of a story character 

5NB Elsie G For a creative, well presented diary entry 

6CP Sophie C For beautiful presentation in all of her work 

6LC Betsy H Very atmospheric writing for the narrative ‘Francis’ 

6VP Emily S For creating tension and atmosphere in the narrative ‘Francis’ 

6JM Amreen H For writing a descriptive and imaginative narrative. 





PE will be om the following days for each year group. Please ensure pupils 

have full PE kit in school EVERY day. If your child does not have a PE kit, 

please speak to Mrs Allen in our uniform shop who will be able to help you.  

Monday—6LC, 6CP, 1CH, 1FK, RFC, RES, 2NL, 2MR 

Tuesday— 4TH, 4BG, 1BA, 3EC, 4SA, 1GC, 3NM 

Wednesday—2NL, 2RS, 1GC, 1BA, 2MR, 2RM, 6VP, 6JM, RJG, RMB  

Thursday— 2RS, 2RM, 3NM, 5NB, 3LD, 3EC, 5AB, 5JP 

Friday—3LD, 5NB, 5JP, 5AB, 6LC, 6JM, 1FK, 1CH, 6CP, 6VP, 4BG, 4SA 



Enzo has been  selected to join the UK Jujitsu team and will be   
representing the UK in Asturias Spain competing with the European 
random attacks. He has had to learn to defend himself against 20 
different techniques where he has to be able to escape the attack 
immediately.  
He has been training at Thurrock Jujitsu on these techniques for 
the last 2 years.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cross Country  

Well done to the children who competed in the year 5 and 6 cross country. The team 

results were as follows: 

Year 5 girls placed 12th 
Year 5 boys placed 9th  
Year 6 girls placed 6th  
Year 6 boys placed 7th  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the following three individuals who will now go onto represent  
Thurrock in the Essex cross country finals.  
Charlie placed 3rd in the year 5 boys 
Chloe placed 2nd in the year 6 girls 
Bobby placed 2nd in the year 6 boys.  
 
 

Well done team! 



 

 

This competition is open to all children with SEND.  

We look forward to seeing your creative ideas.  

 















New  Winter Menu—Please follow after October Half Term 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


